Dear Parents,

Welcome back after the Easter Break. I am hoping the weather will become a bit kinder to us this term. I am pleased to say I am back in class full-time and that Mrs Cox and Mrs King will continue to support us during term 3. Last term saw many changes and the children coped very well, which made it easier and left me impressed by how mature they showed themselves to be.
Our topic this coming term will be focused on ‘Rainforests’.  An overview of what we will be covering is included in our topic web.
Reading is an important life skill and remains a focus for us at Tregoze. The reading challenge has begun again with a new set of rewards available until the break in May. Rewards include an ice lollypop and squash treat and the final reward for 5 weeks of consistent reading is time on the gym equipment in the hall.  This was at year 3’s own suggestion. To qualify, children must read at least four times a week at home in addition to any reading they do in school.  Reading records are checked every Monday. The children can write the records themselves but we ask that an adult signs it too, please.
We will also continue to focus on learning times tables. Daily homework is to practise these on the ‘Doodle tables’ App. The tables the children must know by the end of year 3 are x3, x4, x8 in addition to the tables they learnt in year 2 (x2, x5 and x10).  Children will be completing a variety of times table-based activities daily.  Each Thursday they will complete the ‘Club 99 test challenge’.

To develop confidence in maths, children need to revise and practise maths skills. In addition to their Times Tables, daily home activities will need to be completed on the ‘Doodle maths’ App. They will also receive a weekly maths assignment on Doodle Maths.
PE is on Tuesday (outdoor) and Monday (indoor). Please ensure your child comes into school wearing their full PE kit on these days. We suggest jogging bottoms (whilst the weather is cold and wet), t-shirt (house colour), a jumper and/ or black hoodie and sturdy trainers.  When the weather gets warmer, children may prefer to come in shorts.  As always, if your child fails to come in their kit, they will not be able to participate in the session. Long hair MUST be tied back, and earrings removed or covered. 
It is recommended the children bring in a heathy snack for breaks - a fruit or vegetable snack would be ideal. Also, please ensure your child has a named water bottle for drinks during the day which should contain only plain water, please.
Finally, please dojo us with any queries or concerns on a day-to-day basis, we will always contact you as soon as we are able, but this may not be immediately.  
We are looking forward to a great term and hope you are too!

Mrs Terry and the Year 3 team
